Gina H. Jagim
2556 Holly Manor Drive
Falls Church, VA 22043
(703-698-7989)

Leagh Dever, Manager

US DOE Oak Ridge Operations

P.O. Box 2001 M4

Oak Ridge, TN 37831-8502

Dear Ms. Dever,

I am writing this letter to express my concern with the process that DOE is
implementing on the Oak Ridge Reservation. I am aware that this is a tough
mission, but facts and sound land use planning must be the foundation in the
decision making process.

As 1 read about the activities that have taken place over the last 18 months, it
is apparent that DOE has already made some preliminary decisions on the
use of this land. As a resident of Fairfax County Virginia, I have witnessed
first hand the influence developers wield and the problems that result from
this situation. Developing land without a land use plan creates long-term
problems and misses opportunities to create quality communities for our
families.

This situation is an opportunity for DOE to be a leader working with all
interested parities to facilitate a solid and well thought-out land use plan. I
request you personally look into this situation, take control and lead the
development of a land use plan for the Oak Ridge Reservation.

Sincerely -
Q()/v'mz, ! ﬂdagmd

Gina H. Jagi



